
5 September 2016 

A Warm Welcome from New Department Head 

 

I am delighted to welcome all students to the Department of Building Services Engineering (BSE) 

at The Hong Kong Polytechnic University (PolyU) for the new academic term 2016/17. I extend 

my special welcome to new students and hope you all will excel all the subjects in new academic 

term. 

Having just joined the University in this August, I am very excited to have become a member of 

the PolyU family. I look forward to the opportunities to get acquainted with all of you, to provide 

high quality student services and to understand how the BSE achieve success in student learning 

and research. 

The BSE mission is to provide high quality student services, support the academic mission of the 

university and improve the students' personality by promoting the students’ learning outcomes. 

I trust that all of you, like me, are ready for the new challenges and opportunities this new academic 

year will bring. I give an assurance that our colleagues will support you in achieving your goals 

and develop your potentials as much as we can.  

As a new student at BSE, you are bound to have questions about the Department or the university 

study, please don’t hesitate to contact the General Office of BSE (Room ZS867, 8/F, Block Z) 

during opening hours from 8:45 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. and 2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. from Mondays to 

Fridays in person or by phone (2766- 5847) or by email (beenquiry@polyu.edu.hk). We are here 

to help you. 

Last but not least, on behalf of BSE, I wish you all a very positive and productive academic year 

ahead. Let us aim to finish the year as we are starting it with energy, vision, and a real sense of 

purpose and achievement. Again, I welcome you to BSE and look forward to meeting you. You 

will definitely find your school life wonderful and fruitful in PolyU! 

Best regards, 

Professor Asif Sohail Usmani 

Head of Department 

Department of Building Services Engineering 


